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He iwi tahi tātou, he ako tahi tātou
We belong and we learn together

WHĀNAUNGATANGA
CONNECTED

Kia ora e te whānau,

What a  great start we have had to term Four. This term has some significant topics
for us to thoughtfully respond to. Please read the sections of our newsletter to
begin conversations of your own. 

Curriculum changes and consideration have dominated some thinking for us to
start our term. There is plenty of information in the media around expectations for
the teaching profession. Our teaching role is to keep your children and you at the
heart of what we do and why we do it. We want the learning experiences your
children receive to respond best to our community. As a staff we are talking
through what we do, what is working well and how we might continue to strengthen
our great teaching.
We are confident in the way we use structured literacy, alongside rich and
interesting reading and writing programmes. We are reassured that the suggestions
from the Ministry of Education regarding our maths programmes allow us to know
that what we already do has strength, is knowledge and strategy based, is ordered
and has meaningful purpose. Selecting a resource to work alongside our
programmes will be one way for us to consolidate learning. 
Sandpit lessons-this week began with our sandpit finally being opened with a
ribbon cutting, a list of agreed rules, some digging and a waiata. We are excited to
see this being used every day. I learnt the power of patience, as good things take
time. I appreciated the enthusiasm and encouragement of others for creating and
building. I am reminded that the joy of sand on hands and feet are simple but
awesome pleasures. I grin watching the fun each person has in sand.
Te Ahu o te Reo Māori graduation-congratulations to our teachers who graduated
from their language learning this year. You are awesome! Your learning transforms
our kura and inspires us to continue to protect the taonga that Te Reo Māori is. 
Staff Only day-remember to keep your tamariki home on Tuesday as the staff
gather to explore aspects of our history. We will be exploring some of the people
and the nature of this place in times past.
Thank you for the richness of our diversity, the conversations we have and what we
learn from each other. 
Have a restful long weekend.

Ngā mihi nui,
Whaea Nicki
Tumuaki | Principal

Attendance 

Kia ora | آمدید خوش   | Hola buenos días | malo e lelei | Goedemorgen | ようこそ  | Talofa Lava |
Bula | Hallo zusammen | Mingalaba | Sua’s dei | Ciao | Kia Orana | Namaste | Chao mung| بك أهلا   
| maligayang pagdating | soo dhaweyn | 歡迎  | Vanakam | خوشمدید  | καλώς  ορίσατε

N E W S L E T T E R
Term4

Week 2 

Important
dates

It is really important that all
children attend school every day
unless they are sick. Every day
attendance increases learning.

 If your child is going to be
away please call or email us.

away@newtown.school.nz

Monday 28th October -
Public Holiday
Tuesday 29th October - Staff
Only Day
CORRECTION: Monday 16th
December  (half day) - Last
day of Term 4
Wednesday 5th February -
Meet the teachers (more
details to come)
Thursday 6th February -
Waitangi Day
Friday 7th February - First
day back for 2025

Welcome
to our new
students

Ariella Chait 

Bella Huggan 

Florrie Mountier 

Josiah Ioapo 

Mackenzie Clark 

Hazel Howarth 

Pounamu Raukawa 

Nyla Vailoa 

Mitansh Patel 

Kian Washbourne



KIA MANAAKI 
RESPECTFUL

Ka whakamana tātou i ngā rongo o te katoa. 
We value the thoughts and feelings of each other.

SCHOOL CLOSED 
Monday 28th October & Tuesday 29th October

 Newtown School will be closed for Labour Day on Monday
28th October and for Staff Only Day on Tuesday 29th

October. 
We’ll see everyone on Wednesday 30th October.

Happy long weekend!
 

SUNHATS

Sunhats are to be worn
everyday in the playground

during Term 4

No hat , no play!

Remember to pack a hat each day
or why not have your child keep

their hat in their tote tray for
school only.

2025

Please remember to advise

us of any younger siblings

or friends wanting to start

at Newtown School in

2025. This is essential for

our staffing planning and

funding.

Call 04 389 6667 or email AWAY@NEWTOWN.SCHOOL.NZ

A friendly reminder to
please advise the school
of any absence by 9am 
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S c h o o l  N o t i c e s

Keep an eye out for more

information about a practice

emergency pick up drill

coming up soon. This is a

planned exercise to prepare

our school for the process of

reuniting students with their

families following an

emergency.



KIA MANAHAU
RESILIENT

E hia hinganga, katū tonu, ka ako tonu
We keep trying and learn from what we do

B o a r d  U p d a t e
October 24 2024

Kia ora koutou,

At this week’s hui the Board of Trustees met and worked through a busy agenda.
Some of the things we discussed were the school’s use of restorative practice to
create positive behaviour and upcoming curriculum changes that have been
announced by the government. 

We heard how the school works hard to create positive behaviour change through
building, maintaining, restoring and sustaining relationships. We heard that behaviours
have restorative consequences at the kura and that this is taken very seriously. 

There was a lot of material to support and describe restorative practice and we agreed
that there will be a future session for the wider community to learn and ask questions.

We also discussed the curriculum changes coming to the kura next year. Plans for
structured literacy across the school build on work that was started over 2 years ago.
We heard that the school has looked at the planned maths changes and feel
comfortable with them. We noted that there is still detail to come from the Ministry
particularly around Māori medium learning and resources.

We heard that the kura is working hard to review the changes to assessment and
reporting requirements. These will be in place for next year.

Finally as a board successfully running a co-governance structure we encourage you
to read about the plans for the upcoming hīkoi in support of strong, meaningful
partnership in this newsletter.  

Nga mihi nui,

Joe and Nick
Co-chairs

We support Te Tiriti o Waitangi 
Te Tiriti in action is something that we reflect on regularly across our governance, leadership and within each of the
akomanga. Outside of kura, we acknowledge that this will look different for each whānau and our communities. 
I believe this is crucial to our belonging in this land and working together. We are fortunate to be in a community that
seeks to do this better. It takes thinking, consideration, reading, talking with each other and change. 
As a kura we are committed to Te Tiriti o Waitangi. 
As a Board of Trustees we are committed to Te Tiriti o Waitangi, demonstrated by actions such as moving to a co-
governance model.
As educators our first professional standard is to understand and recognise the unique status of tangata whenua in
Aotearoa New Zealand and to acknowledge the histories, heritages, languages and cultures of partners of Te Tiriti o
Waitangi. All our kaiako are on this journey to deepen what this means and take action.
As part of this community our responsibility is that all learners equitably achieve and succeed as tangata whenua
and tangata tiriti. We recognise and respect the rangatiratanga and mana motuhake of Māori. In partnership we will
re-indigenise and decolonise the educational experience.

On 19th of November there is a hīkoi planned which will bring people from across Aotearoa into Te Whanganui a Tara.
The timing is aligned closely to when it is anticipated that the Treaty Principles Bill is introduced into Parliament.

Take time to:
notice something new in our school grounds
think about what you know about Te Tiriti o Waitangi and talk about this with your family
explore Together for Te Tiriti 

We will send out more information closer to the time of the ‘hīkoi’ arrival, however we want to indicate early that we
will be exploring how we can support releasing staff who want to attend and supporting whānau who wish to be
taking part in this.

Many thanks for your interest and commitment.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__togetherfortetiriti.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=5RT5pHxURW8U9VuED7wEnTMipiEZR3hp93H4OqhaAD0&m=BoQEtrgAFQPtfxNCFe8O5Ai23kWB-LDv1jy-vvZxAKrV3k97YmYjdVVCzpmFr7a1&s=ug0sfvVRmHwSVHcO81vYnr-MK4PTl9i1lg2D4iKzR2c&e=


S t a f f  A w e s o m e n e s s
A shout out to all our staff who graduated from Te Ahu o te Reo
Māori. You are awesome! Your learning transforms our kura and
inspires us to continue to protect the taonga that Te Reo Māori is. 

S t a f f  S p o t l i g h t

Kia ora koutou
Ko Linda ahau

I am teaching, alongside Sarah, the energetic and fun English
Language Learners from across the school.

I have come full circle as Newtown School provided me with
my first teaching job many years ago. A lot has changed!!
I left Newtown School to travel and returned to Wellington 30
years ago where my husband and I raised our two children.

During this time I set up an English language business and a
raw juicing business as well as teaching foreign high school
students and migrants wishing to find work in New Zealand.

I have also worked as a recruiter in education and health for a
number of years before heading into project management
roles at Wellington Hospital and Massey University.

Visiting my children in Victoria

Meet Linda

KIA NGĀKAU HIHIRI
CURIOUS

Ka mīharo, ka tūpono, ka auaha tātou.
We wonder, take risks and innovate

So ….. back to the present …. what a joy it is to be around laughing, boisterous and happy students who are keen to
learn. I love it.

Outside of work I enjoy making the most of what Wellington has to offer on the nature front, love cooking up a
storm for whoever wants to come and join us and saving up to visit our adult children who both live in Australia.



KIA WHAKAPAU KAHA
EFFORT

Ka whakapua i ō tātou kaha i ā tātou mahi katoa.
We give our best in everything we do.

A r o u n d  o u r  k u r a

We also visited
Rongomaraeroa the
marae at Te Papa and
talked about all the
stories held within the
whare Te Hono ki
Hawaiki.

O u t  &  A b o u t Check out
these inspiring
outings 

Mātāwaka went on a trip to
Wharewaka.
There a kōrero hītori was
delivered about the mana
whenua Atiawa, Taranaki Whanui
the meaning of the Raukura.

Huarewa went on a walk up to Matairangi to practice
our mōteatea Noho Ake Au, which talks to the
significant land marks and their stories here in Te
Whanganui a Tara.

Check out our sandpit’s grand opening!
We are super excited to finally open
our new sandpit this week.  This has
been a long term project we have
been planning for many years.  It is so
great to see all the children enjoying
this new space in our kura.



He iwi tahi tātou, he ako tahi tātou
We belong and we learn together

WHĀNAUNGATANGA
CONNECTED

A r o u n d  o u r  k u r a
What a treat to receive some flowers AND a book of

vouchers. It’s great to feel appreciated and I can’t wait to
join the Wednesday Art Club, watch a play in Harakeke, join
whakatau Mauri, play Duck Duck Goose with Pōhutukawa,

wakawaka for Garden to Table, get hugs from Waitangi and
what on earth is a Tūī Squeeze Box I wonder?

Welcoming a visitor
What a pleasure to welcome our visitor Ron this week. He shared his
stories of Newtown School when he used to be here…many years ago
(He is 94 years old).
We learned about playing with marbles and spinning tops, the impact of
polio,how he wrote with a slate, drinking milk delivered by a draft horse,
reading old journals and about his little cottage in Mein Street, just
across the road in the hospital car park. 
Our favourite stories perhaps were the ones about teachers. The
teacher who fell through a chair as she stood on it to sing a song. Oops.
The teacher who kept a coiled up strap on her desk beside her. If you
were talking or interrupting her, she would throw the strap right at you.
Our students asked excellent respectful questions to keep Ron talking
and remembering.
We thought it was time to stop when he was asked how many girlfriends
he had to which he replied ‘A few but my favourite one I married.’ Thanks
for visiting Ron. We all have our memories will be as good when we get to
94.



KIA NGĀKAU HIHIRI
CURIOUS

Ka mīharo, ka tūpono, ka auaha tātou.
We wonder, take risks and innovate

S p o r t s
FUTSAL

Futsal League at the Ākau Tangi Sports Centre - Fridays
The draw's have now been finalised and are on the Capital Futsal website:

https://capitalfutsal.org.nz/junior-and-youth/akau-tangi-sports-centre-primary-school-league-year-1-6

There are NO games for any grade on Friday 1st November, all grades finish on Friday 6th December.

There is a whatsapp group for families to sign up to. Ask one of the parents at the sports centre.

MINI POLO
Mini polo players needed!

We have 2 teams playing on a Friday afternoon at Kilbirnie Pool. We are seeking more Year 4-6 players.
Contact Cole if interested at sports@newtown.school.nz

JUNIOR NETBALL
Netball at EBIS - Saturdays

Draws & results can be found on the Motu Kairangi Netball website: https://www.sporty.co.nz/mknetball/Draws-Results/tab1
and weather updates on the Motu Kairangi Netball Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/mknetball?ref=embed_page

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__capitalfutsal.org.nz_junior-2Dand-2Dyouth_akau-2Dtangi-2Dsports-2Dcentre-2Dprimary-2Dschool-2Dleague-2Dyear-2D1-2D6&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=9Ytn8kivqHBKT_J_PGVcGxmqq-2Ra5acYVbQn7yWFdU&m=FGLQaiZ_xv8wGuwf0al7ic0-HTLvOapyZ2P8SHdRfsi6pqMTSqQSdjgHThhrtFgu&s=gtvoQC6MWpET0c4j-wGe_zO-wed__x3w5_tnLZxAsPw&e=
mailto:sports@newtown.school.nz


KIA WHAKAPAU KAHA
EFFORT

Ka whakapua i ō tātou kaha i ā tātou mahi katoa.
We give our best in everything we do.

SATURDAY 2nd November  2-3pm
Our drawing tutor Paul Forrest will take
you for a wander up the hill to learn a
bit of Newtown's history, how trees
grow, and support butterflies and other
biodiversity. Meet at the Southern end
of Owen Street, Newtown, beside the
former Workingmen’s Bowling Club
entrance.
https://wellingtonheritagefestival.co.nz
/event/bring-back-the-natives-green-
belt-newtown

WEDNESDAY 6th November  7.15pm
Paul Forrest's 2nd talk, a public time
travel talk about the history of our hill,
our Maunga, in Newtown as part of
Wellington Heritage week takes place
at the Newtown Community Centre,
cnr Colombo and Rintoul Street as
part of Wellington Heritage week. 
https://wellingtonheritagefestival.co.n
z/event/newtowns-flora-fauna-land-
and-waterways

P a u l  F o r r e s t  & E x h i b i t i o n  W a l l

'How we see it' 
by Milla Ray Robertson and Moira Schneider 

Wed 30th October - Mon 18th of November

The Newtown School exhibtion wall

Next Wednesday Newtown school celebrate a
new showing on the exhibition wall by Milla and
Moira from Whanau Waitangi. For the next 3
weeks the Newtown School Whanau can view a
stunning series of artworks that take a look
through the eyes of two of our hardest working
artists. They always surprise and delight with
their creative vision.

"Come and have a look and support their mahi.
Yet another great exhibition I recommend you
check it out on 'The Exhibition Wall' at
Newtown School" says art wall curator Paul
Forrest

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wellingtonheritagefestival.co.nz_event_bring-2Dback-2Dthe-2Dnatives-2Dgreen-2Dbelt-2Dnewtown&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=HcNeU7s_Lk61CKwurs6-ahiruSV6If2EaGfPVrMZ9ms&m=JYQNwv9-zbZSGgbWroh-wKTPHJy3IjFxC3FnL1V1lYKZAPp2EGPbeKgYKIkYpfuw&s=1d_Cn8tT1n-BBXKmHt-Yri9KyG-JYDtSqkCFjX3WI74&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wellingtonheritagefestival.co.nz_event_bring-2Dback-2Dthe-2Dnatives-2Dgreen-2Dbelt-2Dnewtown&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=HcNeU7s_Lk61CKwurs6-ahiruSV6If2EaGfPVrMZ9ms&m=JYQNwv9-zbZSGgbWroh-wKTPHJy3IjFxC3FnL1V1lYKZAPp2EGPbeKgYKIkYpfuw&s=1d_Cn8tT1n-BBXKmHt-Yri9KyG-JYDtSqkCFjX3WI74&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wellingtonheritagefestival.co.nz_event_bring-2Dback-2Dthe-2Dnatives-2Dgreen-2Dbelt-2Dnewtown&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=HcNeU7s_Lk61CKwurs6-ahiruSV6If2EaGfPVrMZ9ms&m=JYQNwv9-zbZSGgbWroh-wKTPHJy3IjFxC3FnL1V1lYKZAPp2EGPbeKgYKIkYpfuw&s=1d_Cn8tT1n-BBXKmHt-Yri9KyG-JYDtSqkCFjX3WI74&e=

